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. Very simple things such as turning away from the computer and sitting with someone who needs our attention for a few minutes; not answering. Very

HONOURING 
HONOURING OUR RETIREES…
Edmonton Catholic Teachers Local 54 extends a heartfelt “thank-you” and many blessings in retirement to these teachers:
Rosina Abbott - Our Lady of Victories

Lawrence Allarie - St. Mark
Coleen Anderson - St. Elizabeth


Olive Argue - Mother Teresa
Darlene Atamaniuk - St Matthew

Lise Audet - Bishop Greschuk

Luba Bilash - Mother Teresa


Ronald Boivin - St. Teresa
Denise Brault - St Catherine


Arlene Collins - John Paul I  
Valerie Dowell - St Paul



Bert Facciotti - St Pius X   
Richard Filipski - Father Michael Troy

Patricia Fleger - St Mary

Mary Lou Forest - Archbishop O’Leary

Patricia Hagel - St Angela
Lorraine Hoeber - St Benedict

               Anna Maria Hrubizna - St Augustine


Adeline Irvin - Archbishop O’Leary

Louis Jacques - St Cecilia

Louise Jubinville - Austin O’Brien

Diane Konowalec - St Paul



Al Krezanoski - Holy Family


Bernadette Kucy - St Richard

Nadima Lalande - Holy Cross


Terence Machtemes - St Mark


Eugenia Mackie
 - Archbishop MacDonald
Paulette Mageau -  St Gerard



Robert Manfrin - St Nicholas


Roma Martiuk - St Vladimir


Brent McDonough -Holy Trinity

               Margo McGee - Father Fee Otterson

Raymond McLellan -Archbishop Romero 
Deborah Meraw - St Joseph

Zoltan Meszoly - Cardinal Leger 

               Janice Michon – St Lucy

Lorraine Murray - Father Leo Green

Maureen O’Callaghan-Douglas - Blessed Kateri
Rosemary Ollis - Archbishop MacDonald               Sr. Elaine Patsula - Good Shepherd

Charolette Player - Catholic Ed Services

Marc Poirier – Fresh Start West

Ryta Power - St James



Evelyn Presisniuk – Anne Fitzgerald

Louise Ripley - Catholic Ed Services

Patricia Rolheiser – St Francis Xavier

Francesca Timoteo - St Teresa


Denise Teirele – St Dominic

LOCAL ELECTION RESULTS
Congratulations to the following teachers who were elected to serve Edmonton Catholic Teachers in 2012/13:

Your EDMONTON CATHOLIC TEACHERS LOCAL EXECUTIVE: 

President: Greg Carabine, Past President: Sandy Gillis, Vice President: Jonathan Sharek

Vice President: Patti Clancy-Novosel, Executive Director: Kathy MacIsaac, Teacher Welfare Liaison: Wayne Prokopiw, Governance: Darrin Bauer, Communications: Janet Davies-Davis, Social Justice: Sandra Esposito, Professional Development: Angie McKenna, Member Services: Chris Ferguson, Substitute Teachers: Mary Giampa, GETCA: Christine Bowers.
STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS:
Political Engagement: Carmen Chevalier, Scholarships: Lisa Reeves, Elections: Ron Zacharko, Social Justice: Sue Leveille, Continuing Teacher Development: Marcel Evaristo and Elizabeth Evaristo, New Teacher Mentorship: Joe Dumont and Susan Oreski, Administrators: David Warawa, Social: Marina Thauvette, New Teacher Induction: Jodi Burak, Teacher Retirement Reception: Denis Gauthier, School Opening Mass: Floriana Bruni-Bossio, EAFEC: Denise Adolf and Kim Frey, CSJAFEC: Sylviane Lebeuf.

                                 HAPPY SUMMER EVERYONE!
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 and now…your “Local” news! 


and now....your “Local” news! 
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a special edition of the Intercom – Issue 25























Message from our President


Greetings everyone!


This is probably our last Intercom for the year so I take the opportunity to thank the hundreds 


of you who have been so instrumental in the continued success of our local. Our turnout for every council meeting has been truly amazing given the extremely busy lives you all lead and your participation in our committees and other functions is what sets us apart.  All of this good


news will be celebrated later this month so suffice it to say for now, THANK YOU!


As I leave the office this month I need to express heartfelt thanks to every member of this wonderful local who has been so supportive of our efforts and who have been the integral part of our success both locally and provincially. I cannot believe that four years have passed so quickly and I can’t possibly capture what needs to be said to you all who given so much support and encouragement to me.


Something has to be said to several people who have been a critical part of my term in my dual role as principal and president. Being a co-principal was considered by some as a real anomaly fraught with difficulties! This has been far from the case and my first team of Eileen Loughlin 


and Marcel Evaristo made my transition to St. James a most welcoming experience. Karen Craig and Marcel supported me unwaveringly for two years and Kristen Hodgins and Tom Rees have been absolutely wonderful to work with and for in every way! This experience of being a “Co” has been a rewarding highlight of my career and has added to my reflective experience as a Catholic administrator, as I review the past four years through the lens of our Manifesto for Catholic Education. ( Words cannot express the gratitude I have for Kathy MacIsaac who has been my life saver throughout my term…..


On behalf of our executive, I say a huge thank you to the fifty-two teachers who retire this year. We wish you many years of health and happiness as you leave this marvelous profession. We also recognize the eighty to ninety new teachers who begin a career that will, hopefully, be as long and as rewarding as those who are leaving us!


In closing, please join me in welcoming and supporting our new president Greg Carabine. I 


pray for his continued success as a leader in this vibrant Catholic local. I am honored to serve 


him and our local as past president in the coming year.


Have a safe and relaxing summer, everyone and return with optimism and hope in all you do. Thank you for your devoted service to children and our community. Continue to care for each other.


Sandy
















































































~Sandy


DON’T FORGET!  Thursday, February 2nd 6:00 p.m.  GENERAL ASSEMBLY of the Local to be followed immediately by a Council of School Reps meeting. Ask your school rep about proposed amendments to our constitution.  All teacher members of our Local have the right to vote on these changes at the general assembly. 
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Mark Your Calendars! 


Join us as we begin our  2012/13 school year in celebration with our District/Local


SCHOOL OPENING LITURGY


Thursday, August 30th


Winspear Centre


Doors open at 8:00 a.m.


Liturgy begins at 8:45 a.m.





This year’s theme is “Life of Grace: Ministry of Hope.”  Bishop David Motiuk will celebrate a Divine Liturgy in English.








BEGINNING TEACHERS’ CONFERENCE


Please share this information with any brand new teachers who might be part of your school staff next year:


When: Sept 27 (eve)-29, 2012


Where: Fantasyland Hotel


On-line registration will open on Monday, August 13th. There is no registration fee for members of the ATA.


Sessions will cover such topics as: Classroom Management, Learning Disabilities in the Inclusive Classroom, Learning with the Brain in Mind, 2Learn.ca-Web Resources for Beginning Teachers  and much more!
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TEACHER CONTRACT NEGOTIATIONS HAVE BEGUN


Your Negotiating Sub- Committee has presented its opening proposal to the Board and has met at the bargaining table 3 times in June. Our talks have been respectful and candid and we look forward to discussing more substantive issues in early September.  You will be apprised of the progress of negotiations along the way. Look for a lime green memo in your school mailbox as we move forward!








PRESIDENT’S YEAR-END BARBEQUE





To thank our teachers for their participation in Local activities this year, Sandy Gillis is hosting a barbeque in the courtyard at Barnett House (11010-142 St) from 5:00-7:30pm. 


Rain or shine!  RSVP to: jan.bossmin@ecteachers.ca   











TRIVIA CONTEST!!





What are the names of the 5 teachers on the Local’s Negotiating Sub-Committee?


First correct answer in Kathy’s inbox will win a $25 gift card!  � HYPERLINK "mailto:kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca" ��kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca�




















proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum


	pala damnum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut 


		consequat aptent. Adipiscing magna jumentum


			velit iriure obruo vel.Volutpat mos at neque nulla


		lobortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto


		modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique


		elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor 	aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara duis enim consequat genitus. Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo lorem ipso mata irlosa.





This Month’s Q&A Technology Tips





Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut �consequat aptent nisl in voco �consequat. Adipsdiscing magna jumentum velit iriure obruo. damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat lorem aptent nisl magna jumentum velitan en iriure. Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interddfico proprius. In consequat os quadfse nudflla magna.  Aptent nulla aliquip camur utan sdl as consequat aptent nisl in vocoloc consequat ispo facto delore ergo maska forgeuit masca pala ergo sacrum lamap �allacum dergo ipso aliquip mia sermi 





erat.Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat asos quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum pala damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat aptent nisl serpo in voco consequat ququadrum lorem ipso. 





Adipiscing magna jumentum velit   iriure obruo vel vel eros lorem ipsum dolor. Loquor, vulputate meus indole iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. 





Volutpat mos at neque nulla �obortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara genitus. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at �praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio conventio. 





EYE ON IT


Current Industry Trends





Suscipit, vicis praesent erat 


feugait epulae, validus indoles duis enim consequat genitus at. Sed, conventio, aliquip 


accumsan adipiscing augue blandit minim abbas oppeto commov. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio lorem conventio. Letalis nibh iustum transverbero bene, erat vulpu tate enim esse si sudo erat. 








SOFTWARE


Monthly Picks





Volutpat mos at 


neque 


nulla lobortis 


dignissim 


conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo.


Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat.





Technology Solutions for Non-Profits








